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Dear families, 

NAPLAN 

Today was the last day of our NAPLAN assessments for years 3 and 5. Our children completed them without fuss and absolute 

minimal anxiety. That is due to our attitude that it is just another day and no-one should stress about the tests. We supported 

children to prepare by knowing how to approach a multiple choice colour in the bubble test and to give it their best shot and not 

worry, because their teachers have so much information already about their literacy and numeracy and over the whole school year 

their teachers continue to monitor their learning and growth. You may have seen the Canberra Times photo and article where Iesha 

and I and two year 3 boys James and Gabriele were interviewed. We all had the same message about not being worried and to 

relax. Well done kids! 

 

2018 Enrolments and Information and Open Sessions 

Last night we hosted our Information session for families enrolling for 2018. Robyn and I are always happy to talk about our 

wonderful school; our students, our expert staff, our engaged families and the learning and teaching that happens every day. Our 

two school captains Gaby and Huxley spoke and their reflections on their time at Turner made for compelling reasons for families to 

consider enrolling their child here. They are great ambassadors. Next week and the week after we have two Open Sessions during 

the day for families to bring their child along and see the school in action: 

 

 Friday 19 May 2018 P-6 Open Session & Tours 9:30-11am 

 Monday  22 May 2018 P-6 Open Session & Tours  12-1:30pm 

 

All our ACT public schools operate under the same timeline for enrolments and this period closes on 29 May so plenty of time to 

submit an online enrolment form. I have invited Lyneham High School’s principal Colleen Matheson to a Coffee Chat on Thursday 18 

May as I know some families of year 5 and 6 children might like the more personal opportunity to talk with Colleen. 

The timeline for placements for students with a disability in one of our small group classes is different to other enrolments as this 

process is managed by a central placement panel. We have two Information and Open Sessions for these families and the flier is 

attached to this newsletter and on our school website. 
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Week 3 
Fri 12 May Turner X Country—11:30am—1:30pm 
  Online lunch orders 
 
Week  4 
Wed 17 May CIT Sports Rotations, Yr1/2, 9:15am-1:15pm 
  Junior Assembly led by 1/2DC & S1/2HW  
  2:10pm 
  P&C Meeting 7:30pm 
Thur 18 May Yrs5/6 Lyneham High Sports Coaching 2- 
  2:40pm 
  Special Coffee Chat  8:45-9:30am  
Fri 19 May 2018 P-6 Open Session & Tours 9:30-11am 
 
Week 5  
Mon 22 May 2018 P-6 Open Session & Tours  12-1:30pm 
Wed 24 May CIT Sports Rotations, Yr1/2, 9:15am-1:15pm 
  Turner School Rostrum Final 9:30am 
  Whole School Read Aloud National  
  Simultaneous Story Time 2:10pm 
Fri 26 May EAL/D Focus Coffee Chat 8:45-9:30am  

This week is National Volunteers’ Week. We are very fortunate at Turner School to have many parents, 

grandparents and community members volunteer regularly like our Meccano expert and this year our two 

Indonesian class room volunteer assistants. We greatly appreciate your time and expertise. Thank you all. 

Morning Drop Off 

If you are dropping your child off at school before 8:30am due to before school commitments, such as 

Turner Trebles, please park your car at the front of the school and walk your child around. There are a 
number of car parks along Condamine St, David St and Hartley St.   Turner School has supervision for 

children from 8.30am.  Please ensure your children arrive from 8.30am. 
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Therapy at Turner- a way forward 

Parents and carers will have seen the fliers for yesterday’s meeting at school. In the past 18 months the number of private therapists 

accessing school hours, classrooms and playgrounds to work with an individual child has increased dramatically. It is wonderful that so 

many services and personalised packages have been negotiated with families through the NDIS. This means inclusive schools like ours 

with a higher number of children with a disability need to recalibrate our processes and practices and monitor the impact of visitors in 

our school. We explained the processes we will follow and the principles that underpin them. We will add these to our school website 

from next week. 

5/6 student forum at Turner  

Last week we partnered with ACT Heritage and ACT Archives to present a forum for our senior classes to acknowledge the 50 year 

anniversary of the 1967 referendum; a watershed moment in our democracy and for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians 

and inclusion. Ngunnawal elder Roslyn Brown and ACT Minister for Social Inclusion Rachel Stephens- Smith along with our school 

captain Gaby spoke of the referendum, its impact and of social inclusion. It was a very special forum with rich insights for our year 5/6 

students and I was so very proud of all our students. They demonstrated understanding of the social issues and the impact of the ‘Yes’ 

vote. Their questions demonstrated deep thinking and respectful perspectives. Following my column is Gaby’s speech about our school. 

We believe it to be outstanding and important for all in our community to read. Congratulations Gaby. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Internal improvements 

With a 63 year old building we are always working on the next upgrade. You may have noticed beautiful bright and contemporary 

furniture in all the 1/2 classrooms? Or your daughter or son in year 3-6 has told you about the new toilet partitions and doors in the 

Condamine St toilets? Perhaps you have walked through the main school hall and seen the gorgeous light and warm painted walls and 

ceiling? The hall painting is the first of a long period of internal painting in the Condamine St building. The painting is being done each 

weekend this term so each Monday we come in and see another area painted. Fabulous! 

Community 

This week our new school board met and Kirsty Westaway was elected Board Chair and James Turvey Deputy Board Chair. Your new 

parent representative Aarthi Ayyar-Biddle has written the board column this week. They all encourage parents and carers to discuss 

matters with them as I do. We had a wonderful Coffee Chat recently with a full table of parents and carers chatting about a big range of 

topics. While no particular issues or points were raised, it was a delightful catch up time for all present. Do try and pop in to a future 

Coffee Chat when you can. 

Cross Country Carnival tomorrow 

Our kids have been practising, our House Captains have been organising a running group each lunch, the weather looks kind and we are 

all set for tomorrow’s Cross Country Carnival. Why not take an extended lunch and join us; 11:30am-1:30pm. 

A new face in the office 

Our wonderful Susie Cooke has won a temporary promotion to the Gungahlin College office for the rest of this term. We have a new 

face joining our office team while Susie is away, Selina Riley. Please make her feel welcome. Congratulations Susie, please come back to 

us next term. 

Warm regards, 

Jo Padgham 



 

Issue 7 – 11 May 2017     email: tnrp@turners.act.edu.au      http://www.turners.act.edu.au      3 

Turner School, ACT Heritage and ACT Archive Heritage Week Event  
Last Friday our 5/6 attended as part of the Canberra and Region Heritage Festival an event hosted by Turner School, Archives ACT and 

the ACT Heritage Library.  The event had put a lens on inclusion in Canberra with a specific focus on the 1967 Referendum that saw a 

change to the Australian Constitution to remove sections that discriminated against Aboriginal people. This referendum saw the highest 

YES vote ever recorded in a Federal referendum, with 90.77 per cent voting for change. 2017 marks the 50th anniversary of the 

referendum.  

Ms Roslyn Brown, Ngunnawal elder welcomed people to this land and then to spoke about her personal memories of the 1967 

Referendum and its impact. The Minister for Community Services and Social Inclusion Ms Rachel Stephen-Smith MLA in her address 

Including Canberra: Questions and change in a Socially Inclusive City spoke further about the significance of the referendum for inclusion 

both for aboriginal people and for ACT residents who as residents of a territory were excluded from voting. She told students about how 

the ACT was able to take action and influence thinking and fight for inclusion in our nation. 

Our school captain Gaby Rooks (who was awarded the Commissioners Award at last year’s Children’s Week Awards Ceremony) spoke 

about inclusion at Turner School. We have included the text from Gaby’s speech for you as it expresses so beautifully what we value at 

Turner School. 

Robyn Watson | Deputy Principal 

A couple of Year 5/6 reflections after the Student Forum 

 

‘ We learnt that 90.8 percent of Australians voted yes in the 67 referendum’. 

‘We also learnt that the Territories were not included in the referendum even though there were lots of Aboriginal people living in NT 
and the ACT at the time.’  

‘We enjoyed how the Minister spoke and she really got us thinking about what we believe in’. 

James, Luca, Hannah and Penny  

On Friday 5th May, two guest speakers came to our school to talk to us about the 1967 referendum. We learnt lots of interesting things 
that day, one of them was that Aboriginal people couldn’t travel on their traditional routes without a small passport which they called 
the dogs licence.  

Tully, Harveen and Annabelle 

“Turner school has a long history of including students with varying abilities, including those with a disability and students from 

multicultural backgrounds. 

Our school values are support, cooperation, acceptance, respect, friendliness and fun commonly known at Turner as SCARFF. 

Students are encouraged to embrace these values not just at school but in our everyday lives.   

As a result we notice and appreciated our similarities to each other more than our differences.  We look for the qualities of friendship 

and are encouraged to see that they can come from anyone regardless of ability or disability.  

I met my best friend Bella in year one when she was in year two and we shared a double classroom.  Bella has cerebral palsy is 

confined to her wheelchair, she can’t communicate as well as other people but that doesn’t change anything.   

Bella and I do everything together, we have sleepovers, get our nails done, go to the 

movies and have play dates.  I feel very special that Bella’s mum lets her come and have 

sleepovers and trusts my family to do everything needed for her. 

At school, I spent a lot of time with Bella, both in the class and out.  I would help her 

during recess and lunch with her meals, we would find activities that we could participate 

in together. I would encourage my friends to do the same.   Bella and I would practice our 

cheerleading routines at lunchtime together in the hall as she was my pom duo dance 

partner. We competed interstate and became not only ACT champions but NSW state 

champions as well.   Bella proved to everyone that you don’t need two perfectly working 

legs to be able to dance, and I am so happy I could help her on that journey. 

Because of my relationship with Bella I was open to friendships with other students from 

her class and I was so lucky to meet Sihas who was also in year 6 last year and has autism.  

He was very quiet and didn’t communicate openly, however my other friends and I were 

able to form a lasting friendship with him and include him in our activities in and out of 

school. 

We are able to stand up for each other, support each other and break down barriers; we 

can show our fellow students that everyone can be included.    

Everyone at Turner has the chance to have a voice and be heard and belong.” 

Gaby Rooks | Turner School Captain  
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From the Deputy  
Turner School Communication Guidelines   

The way we communicate and foster positive and collaborative partnerships with parents and carers is a focus for our school and it 

enables both parents and carers and the school to support and engage children in their learning and assists in building a positive school. 

Last term the school conducted a review of its Communication Guidelines. Thank you those people who provided feedback and input to 

this review. The School Board has now ratified this updated document and it can be found on the school’s website,  

http://www.turners.act.edu.au/our_school/policies_and_guidelines . 

 

The guideline statement outlines a variety of opportunities and ways for families to connect with the school and ways to ensure that 

communication processes are clear and transparent. It includes some protocols to make explicit the different ways (both formal and 

informal) that families can work with the school to ensure that communication is both timely and effective.  

 

There are two main sections in the guidelines. The first discusses general communication processes including ways that families and the 

school are able to communicate and foster a positive working relationship and information is provided to families.  The second section 

articulates the more formal or planned ways that the school communicates with families about learning like reporting and interviews or 

through celebrating learning in assemblies.  I encourage all parents/carers to have a read of our Communication Guidelines to familiarise 

yourself with our processes.  

 

Differentiation and Enrichment at Turner School 

Turner School is committed to providing enriching and differentiated learning to meet the learning needs of all students. Class teachers 

are skilled in differentiating their program to cater for the different levels amongst their children. Differentiation can mean adjusting: 

 Content (looking at the curriculum) 

 The way content is learned 

 The resources students access 

 The ways that learning is demonstrated 

Across the year, Turner also offers the opportunity for enrichment in a range of learning areas including choirs, 3/4 Recorder Ensemble, 

Writing, Maths, Chess, 5/6 Bands (Brass), Sport, Limelight dance, 5/6 Tournament of the Minds, 5/6 Strategic Thinking (including coding 

and robotics) and Green Rangers. 

 

In terms 2 and 3 there is a particular emphasis on enriching writing and maths at the team level for 1/2, 3/4 and 5/6 students. In writing 

our teams operate in across team groups that allow all students to focus in a deeper way on an aspect/area of writing to develop 

themselves as writers. Maths enrichment groups work as an identified enrichment group. Maths enrichment groups in the 1/2 and 3/4 

teams run in 5 weeks cycles with nominated students. Each year the 5/6 Maths enrichment group enters the Maths Olympiad and this 

runs across two terms as the group completes the requirements of the Olympiad. 

 

The enrichment groups for teams this term is as follows: 

 

Years 1/2 

The writing groups in the 1/2 team are focusing on narratives (story), poetry, persuasion and recounting events. Problem solving groups 

operate in the 1/2 team during enrichment time with a student/teacher nominated enrichment group working as a part of this. 

Years 3/4 

The identified enrichment writing groups in the 3/4 team this term are exploring biographies, letter writing, newspaper writing, 

advertising (print and video), song lyrics and poetry. 

Across the 3/4 team Maths groups, including an enrichment group, have a focus on problem solving with an explicit lens on using 

problem solving strategies effectively. 

Years 5/6 

The 5/6 writing enrichment groups are narrative, poetry, creating digital texts, ‘What Matters’ persuasive writing, script writing and 

exploring historical texts.  

More information about how we work to enrich the learning of students can be found in our guidelines around working with gifted and 
talented students that can be found on the school’s website. http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/349063/
Turner_School_Gifted_and_Talented_Education_Guidelinesa.pdf 
 
Robyn Watson | Deputy Prinicpal 

http://www.turners.act.edu.au/our_school/policies_and_guidelines
http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/349063/Turner_School_Gifted_and_Talented_Education_Guidelinesa.pdf
http://www.turners.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/349063/Turner_School_Gifted_and_Talented_Education_Guidelinesa.pdf
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Ministerės Student Congress 
On Friday the 5th of May, we were invited by the Minister for Education, 

Yvette Berry, to attend the 9th Minister’s Student Congress to discuss 

important issues about education and to give our views on what makes a 

great school. The Student Congress is a giant meeting where primary, 

high and college students come together to talk about suggestions for 

our education. We were split into groups and discussed ways to improve 

our learning community. The key messages coming from the congress 

about what makes a great education were great teacher/student 

relationships, creativity and choice, different levels of work that 

meets  student’s needs, students who love the subjects they are learning, 

positive learning environments, personalised learning, equity versus 

equality, great student support , people who encourage students, 

resources, student voice in learning and equal opportunities. 

 

The congress also sent us back with a challenge for Turner. The challenge 

was to try and get feedback from a variety of students from our school 

about what helps you do well at school, what subjects/areas of school, 

do you do well in and how do you know and do you feel included in all 

parts of your education? Why? Why not? 

 

We met with the combined SRC yesterday afternoon to gather more 

responses to these questions and we will feed this back to the Congress. 

 

This was a great learning and leadership opportunity for us to represent our school and have a say in what makes a great education for 

all. 

Una D, Harry K | Turner Vice School Captains and Sharon Moloney | DECO  

EAL/D News  
I am the Specialist EAL/D teacher at Turner School. Many of our students speak English as an additional language or dialect (EAL/D). We 

know that within our school community more than 35 languages other than English are spoken. 

 

As they begin school in Australia, EAL/D students face the challenge of learning in English while still learning English vocabulary and 

skills.   They are often quick to learn ‘playground’ or conversational English.  Learning academic English for school literacy tasks can take 

longer, and all our students are faced with the many challenges this presents. Students, who are learning English, must master English 

letters, sounds and vocabulary as well as sentence structure and grammar. As the EAL/D teacher I work alongside class teachers to 

support EAL/D students within class.  I also assess and monitor their English literacy each year. 

 

We know that having strong home language skills provides an individual with many personal and cultural benefits.  It also ensures a 

great foundation on which to learn a new language. One useful idea is to use home language at home to discuss new concepts to be 

covered at school.  This prepares children to then learn the 

English vocabulary for these concepts. 

 

We are holding an EAL/D Coffee Chat on Friday 26 May at 8:45 

am - 9:30 am. We will discuss EAL/D children’s challenges and 

successes with English language learning.  You are invited to 

come and meet other parents and join in our conversation. We 

also invite you to share your observations and suggestions about 

how newly arrived families are best supported at school. You are 

welcome to bring your children who are not yet school age.  K-6 

children can be supervised by Turner staff on morning duty 

either in the library or in the playground from 8:30am. 

 
Elizabeth Hook | Specialist EAL/D Teacher 
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P&C Report 
We are putting together the agenda for next Wednesday’s P&C meeting. If you have anything you’d like to discuss please let me know.  

At the last meeting we talked briefly about music tutor lessons at Turner (excluding band). If your child has lessons with a tutor at 

Turner – piano, guitar or violin, it would be great if you could come along to Wednesday’s meeting and share your thoughts about 

music tutor lessons at the school. We are also looking for a volunteer to run an evaluation of the current offerings and, if necessary, 

oversee the expression of interest/tender process for music tutors at Turner in 2018 (this needs to be completed by October 2017). I’m 

happy to talk to anyone who might be interested in the role, but please note - there will be no pressure to take it on, so don’t let that 

put you off coming along next week just to contribute to the discussion! 

The new car parking spaces on the David Street side look great and are working well – thanks 

Jo for overseeing this project. Thanks also to everyone who has stopped parking on the grass. 

It is so much safer for our children when they don’t have to dodge cars on the grass at pick 

up.  

Plans for the Turner Fete are underway, with rides booked for Saturday the 28th of October. 

Steve Paton is co-ordinating the fete this year. Please put this date in your diary and contact 

Steve with any fete related questions, ideas or comments: stevepaton76@gmail.com.  

Thanks to Bernadette and Lucas for helping out with Friday lunch orders this term.  

If you are free on Fridays (10.35am to 11.05am) please sign up for a shift or two:  

https://www.volunteersignup.org/QLRHW. 

The ACT Minister for Education, Yvette Berry will speak to the P&C Council General Meeting on 23 May on the issues and solutions for 

public education in the ACT. All P&C officers, members, parents/carers, teachers are invited to attend – please RSVP directly to Terry 

Sanders at the ACT Council of P&C Associaions by Monday 22nd May: tsanders@actparents.org.au. 

The next P&C meeting with be on Wednesday the 17th of May at 7.30 in the school library. I look forward to seeing you then! 

Kind regards,  

Helen Bell | P&C President | 0414 714 191 

Board Report  
The first meeting of the 2017 Board was held on Monday 8th May. The Board acknowledged the 

extensive contribution of outgoing Board Chair Bob Edwards, and congratulated Kirsty 

Westaway as the new Board Chair and James Turvey on continuing as Deputy Board Chair. 

The past few weeks have seen some important upgrades to school facilities and equipment, 

including new furniture in the 1/2 classrooms, upgraded doors and partitions in the Condamine 

St student toilets, and the commencement of internal painting in the Condamine St building on 

weekends. And to help prepare for this year’s concert, we now have an irrigation system in the 

grassed area in front of the stage! 

Staff representatives on the Board shared several highlights, including the year 5/6 students’ growing confidence and oral 

communication skills during their Rostrum public speaking events. The 5/6 group were also highly engaged during the forum on the 1967 

Referendum that was held last week with Ngunnawal elder Rosalyn Brown and Minister Rachel Stephen-Smith. 

The teaching staff have been delving into their Action Learning inquiries, which are an opportunity to drill down into specific aspects of 

their practice and children’s learning and find out more about the latest research and education practice. 

The School’s Staff / Parent Communication Guidelines have now been finalised, having incorporated input from staff, the Board, a recent 

Coffee Chat and written parent feedback. The new Guidelines will be up on the school’s website in the coming days. The 2017-2021 

Strategic Plan has also been completed and is on the website. Also, the ACT Government has commenced consultation on the Future of 

Education in the ACT. Student representatives have started to be engaged early in the process, and a ‘Your Say’ link will soon allow the 

community to directly contribute their feedback, so stay tuned. 

Finally a thank you to the rest of the Board from me, the newly appointed parent representative, for the generous and warm welcome 

on Monday evening. I am truly excited to be working alongside the Board and P&C in continuing to make our school a great learning 

environment for children, and a supportive community for families and staff. 

Aarthi Ayyar-Biddle  |  Board Representative 

https://www.volunteersignup.org/QLRHW
mailto:tsanders@actparents.org.au
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Outdoor Musical 

Chimes  
Some more musical equipment installed in our playground funded by the P&C. 

 

 

 3/4 Birrigai Camp 

 

 Voluntary Contributions  

 

 

 

 Student 

Information Checks 

Notes due back  

 

 

 

Turner School is involved in Fresh Tastes which is an ACT Government service that supplies the school with resources to help educate 

students to make healthy food and drink choices in their everyday lives. 

Fresh Tastes Tips to Families 

· Eat at the dinner table rather than in front of the TV or other electronic devices. This makes it easier to pay attention to the quantity we 

are eating. 

· Minimise the intake of pre-packaged snack foods which are often high in energy (kilojoules), unhealthy fats, sugar and/or salt.  

· Tap water and milk are the best drinks. Tap water provides fluoride to help protect from tooth decay while milk is a good source of 

calcium, which is important for healthy bones and teeth. You can use low fat dairy products if your child is 2 years and over. 

· Children often enjoy buffet style meals. It gives them independence and helps them to choose foods that match their food preferences 

and appetite. Place all the toppings on the table and allow family members to prepare 

their own  meals such as Fajitas. 

 · Try to include into your meals a serve of vegetables and/or salad (raw or cooked) 

daily. 

Turner School encourages families and students to pack a healthy lunchbox with a 

variety of fresh foods . You can find more tips and recipes to help your family to eat 

well  by following the Fresh Tastes link: 

https://goodhabitsforlife.act.gov.au/fresh-tastes/ 

Celeste Murphy | Acting P/K Team Leader 

Turner School 2018 Enrolment 
Open Classroom Sessions 
Following our 2018 Information Session on Wednesday 10 May at 7pm in 
the school hall, Turner School will hold two open sessions including student 
led tours for families interested in enrolling children in preschool to year 6 
classes for 2018. 

These sessions will be held on:  

 Friday 19 May from 9:30am-11:00am  

 Monday 22 May from 12:00pm-1:30pm 

Families are asked to enter the school through the David St entrance area or 
the Condamine St foyer where they will sign in and meet student guides 
who will escort them to areas of the school. 

http://www.cairns-australia.com/cairns-currency.html
https://goodhabitsforlife.act.gov.au/fresh-tastes/
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Turner Notices 

Upcoming Coffee Chat  

Friday 26 May, 8:45-9:30am in Library Conference Room.  With a 

focus on EAL/D.  There is some introductory information in regards 

to EAL/D  at Turner School in this newsletter on page 5. 

Junior Choir News 

The Junior Choir has a number of performance opportunities this term. We started our journey at 
the preschool on Tuesday, where we shared our beautiful singing voices. Our next performance will 
be at the Junior Assembly in week 4, where we will be kicking off proceedings. We have also been 
asked to join with the Senior Choir to perform at the Reconciliation Assembly in week 6.  

We are starting to build up a repertoire of songs and many children are now bringing  spiral bound 
folders to collect their music in. We will continue to expand our song selection and notify you of 
future performances. 

Jess Engele | 3/4 Teacher and Liga Ailte | SKindergarten Teacher 

Turner School Cross-Country   

Friday 12 May  

11:30-1:30  

Turner School oval    
All students will participate in the carnival by 

competing in a race and cheering for their house. 

When students are not racing they will be sitting 

in house areas. Students are encouraged to wear 

their house colours and appropriate running 

shoes on the day.  

Special Upcoming Coffee 

Chat  

Thursday 18 May, 8:45-9:30am in Library Conference 

Room.  Come along and meet the principal of Lyneham 

High School, Colleen Matheson. 

Ipima Street Median Crossing Closure - Diversions  
The crossover between Northbourne Avenue and Ipima street will be closed from 
Monday 29 May 2017, for up to 4 weeks inclusive. 

School services will be diverted via surrounding roads. Please refer to the attached 
maps for the diversion in place for each school route affected by this: 

Morning routes: 

574, 654 

Afternoon Routes: 

472, 575, 566, 624, 684, 885 

Once again we ask for your assistance to circulate this information to parents and 
students.  

Maps of the diversion for the below dedicated school services are also available on 
the Transport Canberra website. For more information please call 13 17 10. 

https://clipartfest.com/download/44e76073db44e938db97d554dec4f047275f0174.html
https://www.transport.act.gov.au/routes-and-timetables/school_services/school-service-diversions-currently-in-place
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Community Notices 

CALLING ALL YEAR 4, 5 AND 6 DRAMA ENTHUSIASTS! 

Would you like to be a part of Primary Drama performance in 

Limelight this year?                 If so, this is your opportunity! 

We are looking for enthusiastic, confident, coachable 

performers who would like to take to the stage in this year’s 

production at the AIS Stadium. 

Work with Donna Larkin, a highly accomplished and 

experienced drama teacher and the Director of Drama Stars 

Academy. 

There will be 8 rehearsals held at the Drama Stars Academy 

Studio in Mitchell on Sunday afternoons from 2pm-4pm. 

Participation cost $30 ($2 contribution per workshop + $14 

for t-shirt). 

Register your interest at https://goo.gl/forms/

Xw4TAWtqY8tCUTrv2 

You are welcome to call for further information or visit our 

website:  http://www.imp.act.edu.au/

step_into_the_limelight/gala_showcase 

Cheryl Diggins |Creative Director| Step into the Limelight    

Instrumental Music Program 

c/- UC High School Kaleen         p 6205 8269    

Monthly family bushwalks & Map mates orienteering  
Come and join our monthly family bushwalks.  Getting out in nature is good for everyone. It changes 
our focus, challenges the body and stimulates our senses. Getting our kids out there can be harder, 
unless there are other kids involved. Once they do, they explore, question, and get a great sense of 
achievement getting to that 
mountain top.  Here is a proposed 
schedule of walks  starting with the 
less challenging, building up to 
some day walks. I know there is 
interest in more frequent and 
challenging walks or overnight trips, 
so once we get a core group 
together we can plan other trips.                                           

 

 

Contact me if you would like to get more involved. I will start a Facebook page to manage events, unless 
someone has a better platform., contact Anne Napier: annetim@iinet.net.au. 

Orienteering is the perfect sport for kids who don't get into team or contact sports.   Orienteering ACT is 

running its popular 4-week Map Mates program again starting this Saturday at Mount Taylor.  For more 

information go to:  http://act.orienteering.asn.au/juniors/blue-sparks/map-mates or contact Anne Napier: 

annetim@iinet.net.au for a parent perspective. 

Cook Community Hall  

41 Temple Street, Cook ACT 2614 

Programme includes: 

 Performance by students learning Japanese at local schools 

 Japanese children’s games, chopstick making, origami and 

calligraphy 

 Food and drinks 

Info@canberrajapanclub.org.au  
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